

District 36 Business Meeting Minutes Tuesday, April 4th, 2023

DCM called the meeting to order.

- Serenity Prayer ● Twelve Traditions (Danny) ● Fourth Concept for World Service (Kent)

- Welcome

- Roll call; Present Paul C., Danny, Kent, Robb N., Mike L., Linda Z., Glenda R., Edd A., David B., Dale, and Tami B.

- Introduction of any new General Services Representatives (GSRs) in attendance; Rob N. representing Serenity on Sunday. Visiting, Tami B.

- No Anniversaries to report

- Officer Reports

- District Committee Member (DCM) - Paul C.

DCM sent out a summary report that emphasizes the priority to continue to fill all district positions, including an alternate for each. Our ability to support the groups in our district will be strongest with a broad and deep pool of district service. Also highlighting a subjective assessment in which positions should be filled. Congrats to Glenda for moving into the Treasurers position which was number one (1) on the list to be filled. That opens Registrar position two (2). Also feel getting an alternate Web Chair three (3) and a Registrar Alternate four (4) are on the priority list. The area 72 General Assembly Pre-Conference Meeting was held Sat. March 18th, DCM put a post on the snovalleyaa.org website for feedback for the Delegate ahead of the General Assembly meeting. In the post there is a packet that outlines what kind of feedback Crystal, our General Assembly Delegate, needs. Our district guidelines state we should do our district inventory in the second quarter, so June is the target. There will be a separate call out for a separate session for someone to lead the inventory. DCM has a conflicting schedule and cannot attend the business quarterly, Edd A. volunteered to fill in. April 12th is GSR University put on by the area all information is available at area72aa.org.

- Alternate District Committee Member (Alt DCM) - Mike L.

Not a lot to report on but has emailed John B. about the problem with the email dysfunction. Went to a New meeting here in the Valley and here questions about

groups and getting the meeting schedule updated, so I agree that registrar is an important position. Ray sent me an update to the template; we post a print schedule on the website and don't think it's been updated in a while so I will update it. I will be attending the business quarterly. Other work items I have are updating the district doc, no progress on that yet the other is contacting John B. about the email addresses, an email was sent to him but haven't gotten any follow up yet. If anyone isn't getting the reports from the DCM, Treasurer or minutes from the secretary please let us know.

○ Secretary - Edd A.

Secretary Minutes passed.

○ Treasurer – Glenda

Treasurers report passed.

○ Alt Treasurer - Patrick S. Not Present

○ Registrar – Tami B.

● Pause for the Seventh Tradition ○ “Every A.A. group ought to be fully self-supporting, declining outside contributions” ○ District 36 PayPal link was posted in the chat.

● Committee Chair Reports

○ Accessibility - OPEN

○ Archives - OPEN

○ Bridge the Gap/Treatment - Josh L.

Nothing new to report, I am getting emails. Just nothing new.

○ Corrections - Natalie C. Not present

○ Cooperation with the Professional Community / Public Information (CPC/PI) - David B.

I am working with TJ and another person at the Eastside Intergroup on getting a panel at Mt. Si High School and Cedar Crest High School.

○ Eastside Intergroup Representative - Kent C.

There wasn't a lot going on at ESIG on March 3rd, the next meeting will be next Thursday. They have the Pancake Breakfast on April 29th, I have tickets if anyone wants any, they are \$10.00 each. There will be a raffle and speakers so it will be a good time! Tickets are also available online at eastsideaa.org.

- Events - Dale D.

I am getting emails about the fishing trip, that is going very well. Have been communicating about having another movie in the fall. Have begun discussing having a District Picnic, any interest and ideas are welcome. I do not receive emails, but Paul received one from me, just working on things so we can all have fun!

- Grapevine/Literature – OPEN

- Third Legacy – OPEN

Web and Digital - Virgil O.

Paul read the report that Virgil sent in. The web page is doing very well if anybody needs anything just let him know. Also let him know if there are any unfinished tasks.

- Young People in A.A. – OPEN

- Old Business

Moving back to Fall City beginning in May on the first Tuesday of each month to have a live/virtual District Business Meeting was brought to a vote and was passed unanimously. Edd will make a post of the information to the website. We need to check with Ray about the key to the church. Dale, Glenda, and Mike L. will be there at 6:30 p.m. to meet Paul for the next meeting.

- New Business

Mike nominated Tami B. for Registrar; Glenda seconded it. The votes were yes unanimously.

- GSR Reports

Danny from Snoqualmie Stag, the group attendance has been steady around twenty-two. Our business meeting is on the second Tuesday of the month. The group focus is to make a quarterly distribution and continue to keep all the volunteer positions filled, which they are.

Robb from Serenity on Sunday wants to remind everyone that this is not a Stagg meeting! It is a breakfast meeting and newcomers are free!

Glenda from the Thursday Night in Carnation Came to Believe meeting is doing very well. Attendance is up and we are seeing people from all over other areas. This meeting is a 12 x 12 format.

- Announcements
- Responsibility Statement ○ “I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that I am responsible.”
- Reminder for next District 36 Business Meeting Tuesday, May 2nd, 2023